
  

 

KRIS MAYES 
ARIZONA ATTORNEY 

GENERAL 

OFFICE OF THE ARIZONA ATTORNEY GENERAL 
SOLICITOR GENERAL’S OFFICE 

 
Hayleigh S. Crawford 

Deputy Solicitor General 
 

 

2005 North Central Avenue, Phoenix, AZ 85004-1592     •     (602) 542-3333     •     www.azag.gov 

February 14, 2024 
 
 

VIA EMAIL  
 
Jon R. Smith 
Yuma County Justice Center 
250 W 2nd St, Suite G 
Yuma, AZ 85364 
Jon.smith@yumacountyaz.gov  
 
Re: Legislator Request for Investigation 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 

Enclosed with this letter is a complete copy of a Legislator Request for Investigation under 
A.R.S. § 41-194.01, which requests that the Attorney General’s Office investigate the following 
question: “Does Yuma County’s approval of the Master Agreement with ALLO violate A.R.S. § 
32-1123 (Contract Bidding with Unlicensed Contractors), A.R.S. § 32-1151 (Contracting without 
a License), or the Arizona Constitution, article 9, § 7 (Gift Clause)?”  In accordance with A.R.S. 
§ 41-194.01(B), this Office “shall make a written report of findings and conclusions as a result of 
the investigation within thirty days after receipt of the request.”   

 
 To assist with the Office’s investigation, we request that the County of Yuma provide a 
written response to the request by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, February 23, 2024.  Please feel free to 
contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Hayleigh Crawford 
Deputy Solicitor General 
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